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Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Jon Wasserman, Meredith Avery, Stephen Cremer, Alan Westman (arrived at 7.55pm) were the members present. Michael Donatelle and Keevin Geller were not present.  The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was also present.
A sign-in sheet is on file in the office listing other attendees of the meeting.

Meeting started at 7:48pm

Open Space Survey
Arguimbau reminded residents that there is one week left to complete the open space survey and that it will close on December 17th. She asked folks to please complete and return to the Conservation Commission as this will help with planning and potential grant funding.  Arguimbau noted that this survey is separate from the Town Masterplan.  
7:45 PM   - Update 25 Tiot Street, Cape Club
Brandon Faneuf and Bob Shelmerdine were present representing the developer.

The site consists of approximately 230 acres. There are a number of flags and series of flags located throughout the site.  Faneuf met the last week of September with Meister and Steve Ivas (Environmental Scientist) to review delineation plans.  Additionally, three field meetings were held with Meister, Ivas and Faneuf.  During these meetings a number of flag adjustments were made.  Faneuf explained that delineating this site was difficult since there had been filling in of managed and unmanaged areas of the golf course prior to the passage of the Wetland Protection Act.  Faneuf informed members that there were many discussions with Meister and Ivas regarding this. He also noted that vernal pools were also flagged.  Faneuf also noted that there were a couple of contentious areas on the site and he is requesting of the Commission to take those off of the ANRAD.  The flagged areas include C34 to C46 and   D26 – D46.  These flags have no impact on what the developer is working on, and will be reviewed at a later date.  Meister has reviewed the most updated plan submitted to the office.  Faneuf showed Commission members the location of these flags on the map.  (These flags were originally erected by another environmental firm and are located within a managed fairway.  Had he done the flagging he would not have put flags up, but this was not his decision.  At the time these flags were put in, the decision was made by Meister and the other firm.  Faneuf noted that he had done a fair amount of research on the property and the reasoning for putting these flags in.  Many of the fairways used to be wetlands; now many consist of upland grasses, even though these areas were considered wetlands prior to the passage of the Wetland Protection Act. Faneuf was asked impact of this area for the future.  He noted that if the fairway were identified as wetland it could potentially impact any future development in that area.  Part of the reason for taking out these flags is there was not enough time to fully look at the area. At this time, after looking at the soil, it looks like there may have been some recent work with noted soil piles in the area. By taking the flags out of the ANRAD at this time, will allow for more time to look at the area.

The purpose of this ANRAD is regulatory.  To determine wetland line and use as a base as to where the developer can and cannot build. Currently there is no buffer, this line will provide information which is needed in order for the Commission to protect resources at this site.

This updated plan will serve as a baseline map of the area.  

A Commission member asked if this area would revert to a wetland if not used. Faneuf responded that some areas will revert back to wetlands, and that there will be areas where the applicant will be required to grow back as wetland area.  Shelmerdine mentioned that applicant has agreed to two areas on the site that will be revert from natural wetland to fairway use (these are noted on the plan), and that there are other areas which will revert back to natural grass. 

During one of the field reviews, a soil dump area was noted.  The General Manager in charge of landscaping has been notified and has agreed to a protocol of what can be done in the future. Certification of the vernal pools will be done in the spring. 

Arguimbau asked if a vote should be taken on removing flags, or just a consensus of the members.  It was decided that the removal of the specific flags from the ANRAD will be noted on the ORAD and then voted on by Commission members.

Meister will speak with Shelmerdine about the buffer as well as the need to color code the different lines on the plans.

Motion to accept ANRAD as amended for the Cape Club.

Wasserman, Avery   5-0-0
8:10 PM  -   Discussion: 247 Edgehill Road

Meister showed Commission members photos (on file in office) of the property.  He noted that this was a site that has been looked at before. The property is located at the corner of Dedham Street and Edgehill Road. There has been ongoing restoration enforcement at the site. The original owner of the property buried all sorts of things in the ground including telephone poles. Enforcement of cleaning up the site was issued through a court order. Some work was done before the property was sold.  The next owner performed some cleanup, but there was a monetary issue, and at present, there is still a fair amount of cleanup which needs to be done.  (A Commission member asked how this property could have been sold with an Enforcement Order attached, and noted that a process should be put in place to prevent this from happening in the future).

A new owner recently purchased the property and he would like to clean the property up as well as fix the home. A new wetland delineation of the property was suggested as well as a plot plan.  The new owner would like to begin restoration and clean up as soon as possible. Meister informed Commission members that the new owner would not be performing earth removal, and that most of the material he would like to remove was brought to the site. The new owner will need to meet with Zoning as well as the building inspector.

The new owner should be held to the Enforcement Order which had previously been issued.  If he would like to begin work (under those orders) then he should schedule to meet with the Commission.

The previous owner informed the current owner that he should meet with Conservation regarding cleaning up the property. It was suggested that the new owner be provided with a copy of the Enforcement Order issued, that he should put in writing his intent with cleaning up the property and that he should schedule to meet with us.

Meister suggested that new owner file a Request for Determination.  There was talk about putting in something about a wetland advisory in the deed.  Will discuss later.
Cranberry Bogs/Assisted Living 

Meister showed Commission members pictures (on file in office) of blowouts along the bogs. He informed members that the Assisted Living paved there portion of the road which leads to the portion of the road which has not yet been put in.  Meister and the Assistant Town Engineer went to look at the site. The developer of the Assisted Living facility will address their concerns.

Two vouchers were passed around for signatures.

Arguimbau informed members that she would contact L. Barnes to include a space saver for the Commissions Bylaws in the next warrant.  Additionally, an open meeting regarding the bylaws should be scheduled, perhaps schedule for January 4th?  Copies of the bylaw should be printed out for Town Meeting.

Next meeting date is tentatively scheduled for December 21. If nothing should come in, then adjourn for annual holiday party.

January meeting dates are scheduled for: January 4th and January 18th. Results of the survey should be in by the end of December so they can be reviewed at the January meetings.  About 45 minutes should be set aside for both January meetings to review survey results.

Wasserman will work with J. Rose to gather survey results.  

Arguibau asked for numbers for town report.
8:25 PM  -   Discussion: Sector Budget
The Board of Selectman (BOS) and Finance Committee (FinCom) are looking into reorganizing who oversees committee budgets. It was suggested that FinCom should oversee those boards which are elected, while the BOS oversees those boards which are not elected.  This would result in the Commissions budget moving into the BOS sector. Arguimbau phoned G. Gladstone of FinCom to discuss as she was not sure why this was being proposed. Arguimbau believes that there has been a good working relationship with FinCom over the past years.  Gladstone recommended that Commission be put on next FinCom agenda to discuss. Arguimbau will follow up with FinCom Chair. She asked other members their thoughts on Commission moving into BOS sector.

There was a brief discussion regarding sector budgets.  Arguimbau mentioned that the Library asked to leave FinCom several years ago and to be moved into BOS sector.  They are an elected board. She has not talked with any of the other boards.  All regulatory boards currently reside within FinCom sector (Conservation, Board of Health and Lake Management.)  What is the driver behind changing budget sectors?  If Commission changes, what potential impact would there be? 

Minutes of October 19, 2017

Motion to approve minutes
Wasserman, Westman 3-0-2

Minutes of November 16, 2017

Motion to approve minutes
Cremer, Westman 3-0-2

Lake update

Meister said all is well.

Motion: move to adjourn

Cremer, Westman 5-0-0

Meeting adjourned at 8.40pm 
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